
 

 

 

 

Regular Meeting Agenda 
 

1. Call to Order/Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance 

2. Public Comments 

3. Adoption of the Agenda 

4. Consent Agenda 

i. Auditor Contract – Eddie Carrick 

ii. March 18th Work Session Minutes 

iii. April 01st Regular Meeting Minutes 

5. ABC Board Item 

6. Bypass Presentation from Bjorn Hansen   

7. First Draft of Proposed Budget 

8. Manager’s Comments 

9. Council Comments 

10. Mayor’s Comments 

11. Adjournment 

 Music in the Park May 18th, 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. ● Town Council Work Session May 20th, 7 p.m. ● 
Planning Board Meeting May 23rd 7 p.m. ● Council/Planning Board Joint Meeting May 28th, 7 p.m.  

Town of Marshville 
Town Council Regular Meeting 

May 06, 2024, 7 PM 
Marshville Town Hall 

118 East Union Street – Marshville, NC 28103 



 

 

 

 

In Attendance: Mayor Larry Smith, Mayor Pro-tem Ernestine Staton; Council Members Gary 
Huntley, Paulette Blakeney, Monaca Marshall, Stephen Passarelli 
 
Staff Attendance: Town Manager Franklin Deese and Town Clerk Ashlie Vincent 
 

Work Session Minutes 
 
 

Call to Order/Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance: Mayor Smith called the meeting to order at 7 
p.m. Member Huntley gave the invocation. All shared the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Public Comments: None. 
 
Adoption of Agenda: Mayor Pro-tem Staton requested to add a discussion about dogs in the 
park as item 7. 
Motion: The motion to adopt the amended agenda was made by Mayor Pro-tem Staton and 
seconded by Member Marshall—all ayes. 
 
Social Districts Discussion: 
Manager Deese opened the discussion for the council to speak about the information he had 
given the members about social districts. He asked if there were any questions he could research 
to bring back to the council.   
 
Member Passarelli suggested following some of Monroe's rules, such as using colored cups. 
Mayor Smith asked about the right of way and public sidewalks. Member Passarelli said zoning 
needs to be considered for the social district. There is a need to get public input from the people 
in the town about how to implement and regulate it.  
 
Mayor Pro-tem Staton agreed with the need for public input because this could be a major issue, 
and they need to take the time to work everything out. Member Passarelli said there is no rush to 
push for anything as there is not much in the downtown area. It could be a means to attract future 
businesses. Mayor Smith recommended that the council continue reviewing the information and 
bring questions to have staff look into it.  
 
Report on Meeting Audio/Video Posting: 
Manager Deese presented the council with a handout from the Granicus demonstration. Clerk 
Vincent explained the differences between the three packages offered. Mayor Pro-tem Staton 

Town of Marshville 
Town Council Work Session 

March 18, 2024, 7 PM 
Marshville Town Hall 

118 East Union Street – Marshville, NC 28103 



commented on not liking the pricing and the many complaints she has received about audio 
issues. Mayor Smith told staff to continue looking into alternatives.  
 
Projection Presentation: 
Manager Deese presented to the council the effects of a new development on the town. The 
presentation included a projection of different fees and taxes that would be collected, additional 
town personnel, and a timeline.  
 
Member Passarelli asked if there would be a stipulation to require the developer to use local 
businesses. Manager Deese responded that it could be suggested but couldn’t be forced. Member 
Passarelli asked about imposing a rental cap on the houses and townhomes in the development 
agreement. Manager Deese stated he was not confident that it would be something that could be 
imposed but would look into the legality of the matter. It may be a matter for the HOA to handle, 
but the town could suggest it.   
 
Mayor Smith stated he would like to see a similar report on commercial or industry. 
 
Dogs at the Park: 
Mayor Pro-tem Staton expressed her concern about dogs at the park. She recounted over the 
weekend calling the 911 non-emergency line to have the dogs removed. She mentioned the lack 
of enforcement of the no-dog policy at the park. She wanted to have a discussion to work on 
changing the policy or better enforcing the current policy.  
 
Member Passarelli suggested to the council that a dog park be created on some of the vacant land 
the town owns near the park. Other suggestions from the council members included no 
aggressive dogs, two separate parks for large and small dogs, and looking at different towns for 
examples.  
 
Manager’s Comments: 
• SDF study by the end of the week. 
• Water AIA mapping by the end of the year. After the study is finished, a water CIP will be 

developed. 
• Sidewalk project: adding 120-volt outlets to the design. Because 3D renderings are more 

involved, they may be more expensive.  
• The pier design is 95% done. They are looking into reducing the cost of construction. Septic 

construction will start in April. Mayor Smith recommended beginning to think about policies.  
• Mayor Pro-tem Staton asked if the police were working on the traffic issues. Manager Deese 

reported that NCDOT said they would work on the system, but he is unsure if it is finished. 
They are waiting on reports about the red light cameras. 

• Member Marshall expressed concern about the white building across the street from East 
Union. Wendy’s is very dark at night and needs better lights. She asked for an update on the 
farmer’s market update. Manager Deese said there was no update on the farmer’s market. 



Member Passarelli suggested putting the word out to garner interest from the public. 
Manager Deese replied he would have postings on the website and Facebook.  
 

 
Council Comments: 
Paulette Blakeney: She thanked the public and noted the Easter Event. There is a stomach virus 
going around. Be safe. 
 
Gary Huntley: He thanked the public and wished everyone a nice Holy Week and Passover. 
 
Stephen Passarelli: He talked to the Parks and Rec Director about field drainage and the 
facilities. Manager Deese stated that nice commodities are prone to vandalism, but if it is 
requested, they can be replaced with nicer facilities. He also stated that the director had told him 
the issues with the drainage were due to the tree line. We can look into draining pipes or 
something along those lines. 
 
Member Passarelli said at the planning board meeting that the developers requested a decision 
from the board in 30 days. He felt that 30 days may not be enough time, and there may be a 
request later. 
 
ABC Board: The board has submitted a request to be allowed to set aside $20,000 for research 
and planning to expand storage. He would like to see the request as an agenda item. 
 
Monaca Marshall: No Comments. 
 
Ernestine Staton: Regarding the park facilities, she says that as long as they are clean, she 
doesn’t see anything wrong with them. 
She commented that the power is being turned on at the park on Sunday nights.  
 
Mayor’s Comments: 
• The town is facing some new pressures, concerns, and thoughts about development. Policies 

and procedures are in place for this. Misunderstanding about the procedure of the community 
meeting: The developers hosted the meeting to answer questions about the development. He 
wished the meeting had been advertised better for the public, something to be worked on in 
the future. 

• We need to start taking ownership of goals and bringing them to the forefront in order to stay 
on track.  

 
Closed Session G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6): Personnel 
The motion to enter the closed session was made by Member Huntley and seconded by Member 
Marshall—all ayes. 
 
The closed session ended at 9:45 pm. 



No action was taken. 
 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:47 pm. 



 

 

 

 

In Attendance: Mayor Larry Smith, Mayor Pro-tem Ernestine Staton; Council Members Gary 
Huntley, Paulette Blakeney, and Stephen Passarelli 
 
Absent: Council Member Monaca Marshall 
 
Staff Attendance: Town Manager Franklin Deese, Town Attorney Bobby Griffin, Planning and 
Zoning Administrator Jonathan Wells, and Town Clerk Ashlie Vincent 
 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
 
 

Call to Order/Invocation/Pledge of Allegiance: 
Mayor Smith called the meeting to order. Member Huntley gave the invocation. All shared the 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Public Comments: 
Rusty Johnson:  
He wished Mayor Pro-tem Staton a happy birthday. He urged the council to vote against 
allowing the town to reimburse alcoholic beverages. He mentioned that the Zoom meeting 
information was not easily accessible. He recounted his experience with the after-hours number 
for Public Works not being helpful with his issue over the weekend. 
 
Adoption of Agenda: Member Passarelli requested that a discussion about a planning board 
application be added. 
Motion: to adopt the amended agenda was made by Mayor Pro-tem Staton and seconded by 
Member Huntley—all ayes. 
 
Consent Agenda: 
Motion: to approve the consent agenda was made by Member Blakeney and seconded by 
Member Huntley—all ayes. 
 
Discussion about a joint workshop with the Planning Board: 
Manager Deese recalled from the retreat that the council wanted Rick Flowe to speak to the 
Planning Board at one of their meetings. Mr. Flowe thought it would benefit the council and 
board to have a joint meeting. The earliest date he would be available is April 29th. A brief 
discussion about alternative dates was had. Manager Deese said he would talk to Mr. Flowe and 
find a new date for the meeting to bring back to the council. 
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Discussion concerning annexation agreement with Wingate: 
Manager Deese said he wanted to have some forethought about future development and 
boundaries. Both parties would have to agree on the annexation agreement. Mr. Wells said the 
agreement would safeguard developments from encroaching in the other’s jurisdiction and 
usually last 10 to 20 years.  
 
Mayor Smith asked if any approval from Raleigh would be needed. Mr. Wells replied that it 
would be between the municipalities, but a public hearing would need to be held. Member 
Passarelli asked if this would benefit Marshville. Mr. Wells responded that it would be good for 
both parties, especially if communication protocol were included in the agreement. Member 
Passarelli asked if there were any downsides. Mr. Wells said there were none, but there would be 
more problems without agreement.  
 
The council's consensus is that the town manager should continue discussing annexation 
agreements with Wingate and Peachland. 
 
Discussion/Action concerning ABC request: 
The ABC Board submitted a request to set aside $20,000 to research and develop plans to 
increase storage at their current location. Mayor Pro-tem Staton questioned whether the ABC 
board had spoken with other stores on how they handle their inventory. She proposed a 
walkthrough of the store to understand the situation better. The council discussed visiting the 
store at different times to do their research. Mayor Pro-tem Staton suggested that the ABC Board 
and town manager work together to get the information and bring it back to the council for 
discussion. 
 
Motion: to deny the request of the ABC Board was made by Mayor Pro-tem Staton and 
seconded by Member Huntley. Votes 3 to 1. The motion passes.    
 
Discussion about the town’s reimbursement policy: 
Manager Deese apologized for the mistake in the original presentation of the topic and stated that 
the town does not reimburse the purchase of alcoholic beverages. The discussion is meant to be 
about the travel and reimbursement policy, which requires reimbursement claims to be supported 
by detailed documents,i.e., receipts.  
 
The council discussed the clarity of the policy and whether to enhance the policy or create a 
separate policy. The council requested the town manager to look into improving the policy and 
increasing the meal and hotel allowance.  
 
Discussion concerning a dog park: 
Manager Deese distributed the information about dog parks that the Parks & Rec Director had 
gathered. Mayor Smith asked if the park's master planning was still underway. Manager Deese 



replied that he is waiting for the report from the Economic Development study before moving 
forward to see what suggestions the study might present.  
 
Discussion concerning the ball field: 
Manager Deese stated that the Parks & Rec Director is still looking for someone to check on the 
drainage issues on the ball field. Mayor Smith proposed possibly budgeting for improvements to 
the tennis courts for repairs and upkeep.  
 
Planning Board Application Discussion: 
Manager Deese reported that the application in question had not come through the town hall after 
asking staff if anyone had knowledge of the matter. He suggested the applicant redo the 
application and bring it to town hall. 
 
Manager’s Comments: 

• He received an email stating that Beaver Lane’s fire insurance classification had 
improved from Class 5 to Class 4.  

• Pavement Study advice from Steve Lander: Save money until the next budget or contact a 
local pavement company to tackle some problems. The council had indicated wanting to 
address some issues during the current budget, so he will contact a local company soon. 

• Rick Flowe—The proposal to tweak the MDO costs $5,500 and is valid until June 30, 
2024. Mayor Smith asked if the funds could be found in the budget for this year. Manager 
Deese said it would be possible. The council's consensus was to pursue the proposal. 

• NCDOT said it hadn’t found an issue with signal coordination but is looking at other 
signal communication issues at the system's end. The police are working on research on 
red light cameras and will bring back a report once it is complete. 

• He reported that the town’s leaf truck is in bad shape and presented information that a 
new truck would cost approximately $237k. He asked the council to consider the 
investment vs. the service. The contract with Waste Connections includes limb pick up, 
which was pointed out by Mayor Pro-tem Staton. The prospect of a privatized service 
was mentioned. 

• He stated that the visionary summary would be available in the next few weeks 
• He had reached out to someone from Monroe to speak about social districts and is 

waiting to coordinate a time for a meeting. 
 
Council Comments: 
Paulette Blakeney: She thanked the public and wished everyone a Happy Easter. 
 
Gary Huntley: He thanked the public and asked for an update on the lake project. Manager 
Deese said there is a preliminary bid package to look over. Once that is approved, bids can be 
sent out to build the pier.  
 



Stephen Passarelli: He wished everyone a Happy Easter. He complimented the easter event and 
thanked everyone who put on the event. He asked for an update on the farmer’s market and 
mural.  
Manager Deese replied that the retreat facilitators were compiling information to help develop 
the farmer’s market. Once that information is available, he will continue moving forward. 
Regarding the mural update, Mr. Nurkin said the repairs would cost $500, but Manager Deese 
had not heard back from him to coordinate the project.  
 
Ernestine Staton: She suggested having the people on Zoom let the council know if they could 
be heard at the beginning of the meetings. 
 
Mayor’s Comments: 

• He congratulated the Beaver Dam Fire Department on improving their fire insurance 
classification. 

• He asked the town manager to explain staff vacancies briefly. Manager Deese responded 
that there are two vacancies for police officers and one Public Works Director/Manager, 
though Allen serves as interim Public Works manager. There will be interviews on 
Thursday for the part-time office assistant. 

• He asked the town manager to explain to the NC Fellow intern the town was rewarded. 
Manager Deese said the town would be awarded a full-time college graduate who would 
work for the town for a year. The only town expense would be $25,000 to cover part of 
their salary; the School of Government/NCLM would pay the other half and benefits. The 
individual would be allowed to choose which town project they would like to take on and 
work with either the department head or town manager. The expense would be included 
in the next year's budget.  

• He asked for a report of the sewer overflow issue 18 months ago. Manager Deese 
responded that the problem occurred in 2022. A town employee had seen the overflow 
but didn’t report it to Biven Steele, the town’s OCR. The state has been contacted and 
informed of the failure to report, and it has been documented.   
 

Closed Session G.S. 143-318.11(a)(6): Personnel 
The motion to enter closed session was made by Mayor Pro-tem Staton and seconded by 
Member Huntley—all ayes. 
 
The closed session ended at 9:55 pm. 
 
There was no action taken. 
 
Adjournment: 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 pm 
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